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Novel Coronavirus (Covid-19) 
 
Missouri Valley College with help from the Saline County Health Department and 
Missouri Department of Health is continuing to monitor the outbreak of the coronavirus. 
The virus was first discovered in December 2019 in Wuhan China.  Currently the virus 
has spread to all continents excluding Antarctica. 
 
The Covid-19 causes mild to severe respiratory illness which can develop more serious 
complications such as pneumonia. Complications from the coronavirus, according to the 
Center for Disease Control (CDC), usually arise from individuals with compromised 
immune systems or other health related issues such as COPD, diabetes, etc.  
 
The best estimated number declares there have been approximately 90,000 cases 
worldwide and more than 3,000 deaths due to the virus.  The Covid-19 is believed to 
spread person to person through small droplets that are produced when an infected 
patient sneezes or coughs. 
 
The United States has reported over 100 total confirmed cases of Covid-19.  These 
numbers include 3 people evacuated from Wuhan China and 44 from the cruise ship, 
Princess Diamond.​  Currently five individuals have died due to the virus/complications of 
the virus.  The CDC warns that it is most likely that the cases in the United States will 
rise. 
 
Currently there have been no confirmed cases of Covid-19 at Missouri Valley College 
the City of Marshall nor in the State of Missouri. 
 

Prevention  
 
To prevent the spread of the Covid-19 and other viruses the CDC recommends the 
following.  To see all the recommendation of the CDC please go to 
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html  
 

● Wash your hands regularly  
● Avoid touching your face with unwashed hands 
● Disinfect surfaces regularly 

https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html


● Avoid close contact with anyone who is sick 
● Cover your mouth when you cough or sneeze 
● Stay home if you are sick 

 

Travel Advisory 
 
The Department of State has issued the following Travel Advisories 
 
China-Level 4 Advisory urging citizens not to travel there.  Anyone who has and or does 
travel to China will experience difficulties returning to the United States and may have to 
be quarantined for a period of time or may be refused from re-entry into the U.S. 
 
South Korea and Italy-Level 3 Advisory urging citizens not to come to these countries. 
These countries are experiencing high levels of the Covid-19 infection spreading. 
 
Japan-Level 2 Advisory urging citizens not to travel there.  Japan is experiencing high 
levels of Covid-19 infection spreading.  

 
Emergency Planning 
 
The Division of Student Affairs and Student Health Services recommends that students, 
staff and their families start learning about emergency planning and having a plan in 
case of a disruption to school or work happens.  Please see the following sites that can 
help with that. 
 
https://www.ready.gov/plan 

 
https://www.cdc.gov/cpr/prepareyourhealth/index.html 
  
https://www.popsci.com/story/diy/prepare-viral-respiratory-disease-outbreak/ 
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